
PONTIAC PUMPING STATION UPGRADES 
MUNICIPAL CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTRE 
The City of Windsor is undertaking a Schedule ‘C’ Municipal Class Environmental Assessment 
(Class EA) for the proposed Pontiac Pumping Station Upgrades. This study will satisfy Phases 
3 and 4 of the Class EA process which will involve the evaluation of design concept 
alternatives for the proposed Pontiac Pumping Station. An Environmental Study Report will be 
prepared to document the activities and recommendations from the Class EA process. 

 
The City of Windsor endorsed its first comprehensive Sewer and Coastal Flood Protection 
Master Plan (SMP) in 2020. The SMP was completed in accordance with Phases 1 and 2 of 
the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment process. It is outlined in the SMP that the 
capacity upgrades of Pontiac Pumping Station are required mitigate basement flooding and 
improve flood resiliency for severe storm events in the Pontiac Drainage Area. 

 
The City is hosting a Public Information Centre (PIC) to present the evaluation of design 
concept alternatives for the Pontiac Pumping Station. Consultation is an integral part of the EA 
process and members of the public, agencies, and other interested persons are invited to 
participate in the upcoming PIC. 

 
PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTRE 

Wednesday July 13th, 2022 
3:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. 

WFCU Centre, St. Clair Room 
8787 McHugh Street, Windsor, ON 

 
Information regarding this Environmental Assessment can be found on the City’s project 
website:https://www.citywindsor.ca/residents/Construction/Environmental-Assessments- 
Master-Plans/Pages/Pontiac-Pumping-Station-Upgrades-at-the-LIttle-River-Pollution-Control- 
Plant-Environmental-Assessment.aspx 

 
Following the PIC, comments are welcomed and will be received until August 3rd, 2022. 

 
For further information, please contact: 
Chandana Walgama, P.Eng. Jian Li, Ph.D., P. Eng. 
Pollution Control Project Engineer, City of Windsor Project Manager, Stantec Consulting 
4155 Ojibway Parkway 2555 Ouellette Avenue, Suite 100 
Windsor, ON N9C 4A5 Windsor, Ontario N8X 1L9 
519-253-7111 x 3274 519-966-2250 x 240 
cwalgama@citywindsor.ca jian.li@stantec.com 

 
 

Personal information submitted is collected, maintained, and disclosed under the authority of the 
Environmental Assessment Act and the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act 
for transparency and consultation purposes. Personal information you submit will become part of a 
public record that is available to the general public, unless you request that your personal information 
remain confidential. 
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